Manager, Public Inquiry Section
Australian Communications and Media Authority
PO Box 13112, Law Courts,
Melbourne Victoria 8010
Via email: reconnectingthecustomer@acma.gov.au 

10 September 2010
Dear Madam/Sir,  

Reconnecting the Customer inquiry

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Reconnecting the Customer Inquiry conducted by the Australian Communication and Media Authority (ACMA). For too long customer service in the telecommunications industry has been problematic and consumers are tired of the detriment it has caused financially and personally. 
We sincerely hope the Reconnecting the Customer Inquiry will uncover and address the systemic issues that have plagued the telecommunications industry and resulted in poor customer service, extreme instances of bill shock and astronomic complaint levels. 
As a member of  the Australian Communications Consumer Action Network’s (ACCAN), [I/We] write in support of ACCAN’s recommendations to this consultation. [I/We] encourage the ACMA to actively pursue the following recommendations, as highlighted in ACCAN’s submission to the inquiry.  
1. Implement new mandatory Consumer Protection Standards developed and enforced by the regulator for critical customer service issues such as internal dispute resolution, external dispute resolution, credit management and financial hardship.

2. Develop a performance reporting framework to report publicly on the extent to which retailers meet the customer service objectives and the effectiveness of their activities.

3. Improve industry code processes through stricter rules on code registration requirements including compliance, material improvement in consumer protection and consumer engagement.

4. Enshrine the principle of treating consumers fairly in the consumer protection framework.

5. Expand compensation payments to consumers for breaches of industry codes and standards, for example failing to action a complaint. 
6. Ensure the responsible regulator has the right enforcement tools to promptly and effectively respond to breaches of laws, codes and standards.

The telecommunications industry is too important to be failing consumers. We need accessible, affordable and available communications services that meet consumer expectations.
Yours sincerely, 

[ Full name]

[name of organisation] 
[contact details ] 

